Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: residents meeting
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please provide information regarding a residents meeting held in early December 2023 by the Western Ward Councillors.
The meeting was to discuss road safety on Glenfield Road. 
The meeting was organised by Cllr Vi Dempster.

I would like to know the following.
1. When was the meeting?
2. Where was the meeting?
3. How were local residents informed of the meeting?
4. How many residents attended?
5. Decisions and outcomes of same.

Answer:
Due to a road traffic accident in the Glenfield Road area, Councillors for the Western Ward arranged for themselves and Council officers to conduct an information gathering exercise with people from the local area in order to better understand the highways related issues as the residents see them. This activity is a normal undertaking in the day-to-day duties of elected ward councillor representatives. 

As such, a meeting took place with people from the local area on Wednesday 6th December at 6pm, New College. This meeting was communicated by email, hand delivered letter, and by word of mouth in constituency discussions. It was also mentioned at the Ward Community Meeting and information was shared with the Western Park Traffic Action Group. Attendance was not exclusive or limited to a list of invitees, as is the case for some meetings.  

No register or attendance list was recorded and retained, though anecdotal reports from those in attendance indicated that there were approximately 12 residents at the meeting. Since it was mainly an information gathering engagement exercise, no decisions were taken other than to meet again at some point in the near future in order to engage further on the matter.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
